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	IGC 2000: Contribution from the Government of Malta


Delegations will find attached for information a contribution from the Government of Malta.

________________________

ANNEX
I wish to thank you for your letter dated 12 January in which you invite my Government to submit its ideas regarding the Intergovernmental Conference for the revision of the Treaty on the European Union.

The initiative taken by the Portuguese Presidency, in light of the conclusions of the Helsinki European Council, to provide the opportunity for candidate countries to express their point of view on the matters to be discussed by the Intergovernmental Conference is very much appreciated. As you point out, the work of the Conference is very closely related to the ongoing enlargement process, in which Malta is directly involved.

The results of the Intergovernmental Conference will form part of the acquis on the basis of which Malta is conducting its accession negotiations. The Maltese Government assumes that, as is the case with all the other chapters of the acquis, the negotiations on the chapter relating to institutional questions will, without exception, apply all relevant conditions prevailing for current members of the Union to the prospective members in a non-discriminatory manner. We are confident that the Intergovernmental Conference will conduct its discussions and reach its conclusions in this spirit.

As do all the member states and the other candidate countries, Malta would like to be part of an effective, transparent Union that is able to efficiently take the decisions that it needs to for the benefit of its citizens. The Maltese Government has therefore followed with great interest the discussions which have been taking place regarding the agenda and timeframe of the IGC. We share the general expectation that the Conference should conclude its work by the end of 2000 in order to ensure that the enlargement process reaches its own conclusion within as short a time as possible. In light of this Malta agrees that whilst all institutional aspects that have a bearing on enlargement should be dealt with in the current IGC, the primary focus of discussions should be the three leftovers from Amsterdam.

In this context Malta believes that all member states should nominate a Commissioner of their nationality. It also supports an expansion of Qualified Majority Voting, with unanimity being retained in constitutional matters and in certain well-defined, sensitive areas. Malta would also be ready to support the reweighting of votes in the Council in a way which better reflects member states' populations, as long as the principle of equality of all member states is maintained, and the interests of small states are safeguarded.

Malta feels that at this stage it is still early to be more detailed in its position on these and other institutional issues. It therefore welcomes the opportunity it has been given to continue to monitor closely, and contribute to, the developments of the Inter-Governmental Conference.

(s.)

________________________
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